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Wednesday 20th May 2020 
 

Phased re-opening of school – Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 - Parent Information 
 
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
I am sending this information out to all families so that everyone is aware of how we will be operating in school 
in-line with government guidance from the 1st June assuming that the phased re-opening of schools happens. 
 
Thank you for providing the information we have required in order to plan for the re-opening of school for 
children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 from the 1st June. If circumstances change, please let me 
know either by phoning school or emailing admin@dishforthairfield.n-yorks.sch.uk. 
 
We are looking forward to seeing your child / children on the 1st June. The children will be in their classes with 
staff that they know or who they are familiar with – EYFS children will be taught by Miss Hunt who is covering 
Mrs Dixon for this term. 
 
Please ensure your child brings their work pack into school with them. 
 
We would like the children to wear their school uniform on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 
Children are to wear sport kit on a Tuesday and Thursday. Following guidance, children need to have 
freshly laundered clothes on each day.  
 
The Local Authority have provided all North Yorkshire schools with a risk assessment to complete. As a 
school we have worked through this and put the following measures in place to ensure the safety of all 
children, staff, parents and carers. 
 
Please note the following measures will be in place and need adhering to from the 1st June: 
 
  

• Only one parent to drop off and pick up at the designated time – parent to take child to the 
classroom  

 

• Where possible walk or cycle to school 
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• Please do not bring other siblings to school unless you are unable to leave them at home 
 

• Any need to speak to office staff please telephone – do not come into the school building 
 

• Parents to adhere to social distancing between themselves 
 
 

• If your child is unwell do not send them to school. 
 

• If you or your child displays symptoms of coronavirus please do not come to school but inform 
us of the symptoms and get tested – inform school of the outcome 

  
 
 
Following guidance, we are implementing a staggered start and finish to the school day – please see the 
timetable below. Parents are to drop off and collect their child from the classroom as indicated. 
 

Year group  Location Start and finish times 

Nursery – (FS1)  * 
Reception (FS2) 

EYFS unit  9.30am – 2.30pm 
 

Year 1  Year 1 PCU 9.15am – 2.45pm 

Year 6  Year 5/6 – enter using the fire 
door to the classroom 

8.45am – 3.15pm 

 

Nursery sessions:  if your child attends a morning session only then this is from 9.30am – 11.45am 
   If your child attends an afternoon session only then this is from 11.45am- 2.30pm 
   All day session 9.30am – 2.30pm 
 
Summer Term Lunch Menu 
This was attached to the newsletter on Monday and is on the school website. 
 
Week commencing the 1st June the school dinner menu will be as follows: 
 
Monday: Sausage, beans, hash brown and bagel 
  Cheese and crackers 
 
Tuesday: Ham and tomato pasta, crusty bread, broccoli and sweetcorn 
  Ice-cream roll 
 
Wednesday: Roast chicken, stuffing, roast potatoes, carrots, broccoli, gravy 
  Jam sponge and custard 
 



  
  

 

 

 

Thursday: Cheese and tomato pizza, chips, peas and sweetcorn 
  Flapjack and fruit 
 
Friday:  Fish fingers, chips, peas and sweetcorn 
  Chocolate Crispie Cake 
 
 
Jacket potato option is also available. 
 
 
From Monday 8th June the summer term menu will be followed from Week 1. 
 
 
 
Changes in circumstances 
Due to these current plans, there may be changes in your working patterns i.e. both parents are key workers 
and require a place at school for your child / children, if this is the case please contact me via the following 
email address with verification of working patterns from your employer: 
admin@dishforthairfield.n-yorks.sch.uk 
 
If you do have any questions then please email admin@dishforthairfield.n-yorks.sch.uk .  
 
 
 

Kind regards, 
 
 

Mrs Julie Lyon 
 

Head Teacher 
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